
 
 

 
 

District of Columbia Government 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 
Box 75115 
Washington, DC 20013 

 

 
 
 
September 11, 2015 

Ms. Polly Donaldson 
Director 
Department of Housing and Community Development 
1800 Martin Luther King Avenue, S.E. 
Washington, DC 20020 
 
Re: Application for DHCD Funding by E Street Cooperative (1431 E Street, NE) 
 
Dear Ms. Donaldson, 
 
At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on September 10, 2015,1 our Commission 
voted 7-0 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to write you in support of the Applicant’s 
request for $1.6 million in funding from DHCD and private sources to pay for planned renovations 
to the 10-unit building at 1431 E Street, N.E., owned by the Applicant (the E Street Cooperative).  
The Commission understands that the funding is needed to make necessary repairs to the existing 
structure, including installing new windows and a new roof, updating the common areas of the 
building, and furnishing new electrical and heating systems.  The Applicant has indicated that a 
letter of support from the Commission is a necessary component of its request for the funding. 
 
Please be advised that Andrew Hysell and I are authorized to act on behalf of ANC 6A for the 
purposes of this case.  I can be contacted at philanc6a@gmail.com and Mr. Hysell can be contacted 
at hysell6a06@gmail.com. 
 
 
On Behalf of the Commission, 

 
 

Phil Toomajian, 
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 

                                                           
1  ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc-

6a@yahoogroups.com, and newhilleast@yahoogroups.com, at www.anc6a.org, and through print 
advertisements in the Hill Rag. 
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